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February 13th 2016 World Record Breakers in aid of Sport Relief 

To celebrate the 90th Anniversary of England Netball, a challenge was 

set to play 90 hours of continuous netball in order to beat the World 

Record.  In addition to being potential record breakers this was also in 

aid of Sports Relief so all for a good cause!  This sounded too good to 

miss so we booked in 2 teams and set off to London!  Our slots were 

on the Saturday afternoon in Whitechapel.  Our U14s were taking to 

court first followed by our U16s.  Everyone had on their Halos dresses 

and matching face paint and played outstandingly!  Poor Issy man-

aged to hurt her ankle in the first 4 minutes but  to ensure her place in 

the record books bravely played on until her required 10 minutes was 

up despite having to stand like a flamingo!  After we had played our 

allocated slots we then had to wait until the 90 hours was up to find out 

that the World Record Attempt had been a success and the girls were 

official Guinness World Record Breakers!  



Sunday 22nd May  

Halos Charity Tournament in aid of the Sir Robert Ogden Cancer 

Unit in Harrogate. 

Over 70 of our junior members took part in the tournament and 

some of our Mums too!  We had 10 teams competing and with 

the exception of the Mums, each team included a player from 

each age group from year 3 to year 10!  The tournament was 

set up to give something back to our community after all the 

support we receive when fundraising for our tours.  As well as 

the entry fees, there was a cake stall, refreshments, name the 

teddy, guess the number of sweets in the jarðall of which con-

tributed to the overwhelming success of the day!  This was of 

course helped by the gorgeous weather (there were a few red 

faces and shoulders by the end of the day)!    Huge Thanks to 

Harrogate Grammar for the use of their courts without charge, 

to Christine, Hazel and Jude for umpiring and to Fliss for sorting 

the fixtures!  Due to the success of the tournament we were 

able to give a cheque for Ã500 to  the Macmillan Cancer Unit.    

Tallest to smallest! 
Winners! 


